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Executive Headteacher's Message 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As we approach the end of another wonderful school year, I would like to take this opportunity to 

share some important updates and news. 

Renovation and Repair Updates 

This year, over the Summer holiday we will make significant strides in improving our school facilities 

to provide a better learning environment for our students: 

Year 1 Classroom Renovation:  We are excited to announce that the Year 1 classrooms will undergo a 

complete renovation. The new layout and updated resources aim to create a seamless transition 

from their indoor Early Years environment- a neutral and engaging educational space for all. 

General Repairs:  Essential repairs to the interior ceilings in the corridors and office. 

Computer Suite:  Our computer suite and classroom computers will be upgraded with better 

technology to enhance our curriculum and provide pupils with all the tools necessary for learning. 

Playground Markings:  We shall be having new playground markings during the summer holidays to 

support the children's play. 

Farewell and Good Luck 

As the academic year draws to a close, we bid farewell to our Year 2 pupils as they embark on the 

next exciting chapter of their educational journey.  Thank you to St Catherine's Church and the PTFA 

who bought the leavers' Bibles which were presented to the children at the leavers' service yesterday. 

We wish our Year 2 students the best of luck as they transition to the Junior School.  They made 

everyone smile with their end of Year 2 performance.  We are confident that they will continue to 

excel and make us proud in their new environment. 



We also say goodbye to Mrs Robinson who is retiring after 18 years here.  All the staff and children 

will miss her at lunchtimes.  In late August Mrs Brown will begin her maternity leave and we wish her 

all the very best for the arrival of her second child. 

A Note of Appreciation 

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to our dedicated staff, supportive Governing Board, 

wonderful parents/carers and our hardworking children for making this year a success.  Your 

commitment and collaboration have been invaluable, and I look forward to continuing our 

partnership in the coming year.  Our Grove Road schools are the best place to be! 

Thank you for your continued support and I wish you all a restful and enjoyable summer break. 

Warm regards, 

Zoe Driver 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 



 

 

 



Governor Voice 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As we come to the end of the school year, it is time to say well done and thank you. 

As governing boards, we have made great progress this year to ensure we are fulfilling our three core 

functions and essentially making sure our children have the best experiences during their time in our 

schools. 

Together, governors from both schools, along with school leadership, have created a strategic vision 

and plan of priorities to work towards over the next three years which will focus our decision-making 

and strategic direction for our schools.  I look forward to sharing more about this with you in the next 

year.  There are exciting times ahead! 

On behalf of the governing board, I would like to say a well done and thank you to everyone for all 

your support and efforts this year.  I would also like to thank Mrs Driver and all the staff for their hard 

work and effort, doing the best for all the children at Burbage Infants and Juniors.  

Enjoy your summer break, stay safe and we look forward to welcoming you back in the new 

academic year. 

Best wishes, 

  

Rebecca Jones  

Chair of Governors 

School Places 

 

School Places 



We have places available in our Reception classes from August 2024.  If you know of anyone who 

might be looking for a school place, could you please recommend Burbage Infants. 

We will also have a few places in Year 1 and Year 2 for the new academic year. 

Year Groups - Curriculum Updates 

 

Reception 

Wow!  How is it the end of the school year already! Our EYFS children have had a wonderful first year 

in school.  They have exceeded our expectations in so many ways and are certainly ready for moving 

on into Year 1. This half-term we have particularly enjoyed learning about minibeasts and our 

highlight has been watching our own caterpillars transform into beautiful butterflies. We have been 

extending our learning into our wonderful school grounds where we have been having fun searching 

for minibeasts and looking for signs of summer. 

We have also enjoyed practising for our sports day event.  It was lovely to see so many of you there 

to support the children with their first sports day.  Over this last week we have been spending time 

thinking about how we feel about moving on to Year 1.  We have been supporting the children with 

extra transition activities and we have also been reflecting on our lovely memories of Reception. 

We know that the children are well prepared for their next stage of learning and we wish them all 

the best as they continue their journey.  We would like to thank you all for your support during the 

year and wish you a lovely summer break. 

 

Year 1 

It is the end of Year 1 and the children have had an amazing last term!  The children thoroughly 

enjoyed their Conkers trip and getting their feet wet on the sensory foot walk.  They had fun taking 

part in sports day and cheering on their peers.  We have been busy learning about time, weight and 



capacity in maths.  The children have learnt about famous explorers in the past and exploring colour 

in art!  We are extremely proud of all the children and wish them all the luck for Year 2!  Have a 

lovely summer! 

 

Year 2 

Wow – what a year!  The children have made great progress this year and have had a fantastic final 

term.  We have finished off with history in this final term – learning about monarchy and how the 

role has changed over time.  The children enjoyed finding out about William the Conqueror and the 

Bayeux Tapestry.  The final science topic has been about plant-based materials and the children have 

investigated and explored ecologically friendly materials and their suitability for different 

purposes.  In DT they have designed and made a clay tile of the Infant School as a keep sake of their 

time here.  They worked hard on their tiles developing their skills with manipulating clay and they 

look beautiful!  In PSHE our unit on “Changing Me” has been very useful for the children with 

discussions about assertiveness and changes as we grow.  The children have found this especially 

useful with all the changes linked with transition to the Junior School.  The children have become 

much more familiar with the Junior School in this final half-term and have met their new teachers 

now on a number of occasions. They are definitely ready for the next stage of their education.  On 

top of finishing off all of their subjects and assessments in this final term, we have also managed to 

squeeze in a leavers play!  The children have loved practising the Bee Musical and they performed 

amazingly well!  We are super proud of all of them.  We hope they all have an amazing summer 

break and we wish them all the best of luck at the Junior School.   

 



 

 

 



 

 

English 

 

During the summer break, we would like all of the children to take part in Leicestershire Libraries’ 

Summer Reading Challenge.  It can be completed at a local library (both Burbage and Hinckley Library 

are taking part) or online.  

This year there is a creative theme: Marvellous Makers!  The Challenge starts on 6th July and runs 

until September (see  https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ for more information). 

Thank you to everybody who took part in Read for Fun in February.  The money raised has been 

spent on buying more Anima Phonics reading books for the children and books for their classroom 

reading areas. 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


If you are looking for additional reading materials to use over the summer, then Oxford Owl have a 

free eBook library.  Anyone can access this  - you just need to sign up to use the books at home and 

these can be read on any type of electronic device.  

Free eBook library – practise reading with phonics eBooks - Oxford Owl 

 

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/free-ebooks/


 



Collective Worship 

 

During Collective Worship this half-term we have been talking with the children about the value of 

Truth and Truthfulness.  We have discussed the importance of making the right choices, telling the 

whole story and, at times, needing the courage to be honest. 

  

Truth is … 

  

Trustworthy words and actions 

Respect for doing the right thing 

Uncovering the full picture 



Telling it as it is 

Having all the facts 

 

As a whole school community, we continue to focus on our school vision statement of Loving; Living; 

Learning and our school values of Respect, Friendship, Compassion, Perseverance and Truth.  We all 

strive towards practically living this out day by day. 

We would like to say a special thank you to Erin, Bethany and Arianna in Year 2  who have been our 

Worship Leaders this term.  They have welcomed everyone to worship and led the school prayer daily. 

 



 

Prayer Space 

 

A few weeks ago, we held a 'Transition & Change' prayer space.  Father Andrew led a practical 

activity based on the idea of a labyrinth and Mrs Barwell invited the children to reflect on changes in 

their own lives using a butterfly template.  The aim was to encourage the children to think about 

change in a positive way and encourage spiritual time to look IN, OUT & UP.    



 

 



 

Summer Safety 

 

PC Stretton visited us a couple of weeks ago to share some very important summer safety messages 

with the whole school.  This included key messages on road and water safety,  and stranger danger. 

Following our participation in the NSPCC's Speak Out, Stay Safe program in the Autumn term, we 

would like to share the below links to support parents/carers further; 

 

It is up to all of us to keep children safe. Take our free, 10 minute digital training and learn what to 

do if you’re ever worried about a child or their family:  Listen up, Speak up | NSPCC·        

Online safety workshops for parents/carers: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-

safe/online-safety/free-online-safety-group-workshops/·        

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/free-online-safety-group-workshops/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/free-online-safety-group-workshops/


Online Safety information packs for parents/carers Help keep children safe online with Techosaurus! 

| NSPCC·         

Support for parents hub: Support & advice for parents | NSPCC·          

SEND Support: Online safety for children with SEND | NSPCC·          

Right from birth, every time you play with your child, use silly voices, or even sing, you are not just 

bonding, you are building their brain: Look, Say, Sing, Play - Brain-building tips | NSPCC·         Singing 

Day | Look Say Sing Play | NSPCC (youtube.com)·          

Talk PANTS with your children: Let's talk PANTS with Pantosaurus! | NSPCC 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/techosaurus
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/techosaurus
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-families-children-with-send/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/look-say-sing-play/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KySkBRvJxNw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KySkBRvJxNw
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/


PE and Sport 

 

This final term in school has been all about athletics in our PE sessions.  The teachers and Mr Probert 

worked hard on getting the children ready for their sports day races and we were all so proud of how 

well they did!  A big thank you is required to all the staff who were out in the heat all day who 

brought the enthusiasm and support for the children, and also to the parents/grandparents who 

raised the roof and encouraged, cheered and supported all of the children in their races. Mr Probert 

brought his usual love of the microphone, his favourite sports day playlist and his race organisation 

skills to the next level this year and we are truly grateful.  Thank you to Mr Pierce for manning the 

music and the microphone.  What a lovely way to round off sport at Burbage Infants this academic 

year! 

 



 

 

 



Computing  

 

Children are using smart devices from a much younger age than ever before. This is why it is essential 

that we talk to our children about how to use them safely.  

 

There are so many positive benefits to the new technology at our disposal these days.  However, 

however there are plenty of downsides too!  As a parent, it’s important you understand these risks 

and how you can take steps to protect your family against them.  

Top Tips to Get Smart About Children's Devices 

https://burbagecofeinfantschool-my.sharepoint.com/personal/lelverstone_burbageinfants_org/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flelverstone_burbageinfants_org%2FDocuments%2FICT%20Folder%2FPosters%2Fwhat-parents-need-to-know-about-children-s-devices.pdf&parent=%2Fpersonal%2Flelverstone_burbageinfants_org%2FDocuments%2FICT%20Folder%2FPosters&ct=1720012381479&or=OWA-NT-Mail&cid=41e6aeb4-1cc0-3cfa-05dc-6eac499a37b5&ga=1


 

School Council News 

 

We welcomed the reception representatives onto the school council in the spring and summer terms 

and have continued to share ideas for making our school even better!  This has included sharing class 

ideas about which new playground markings to have painted over the summer holiday; they decided 

they wanted a track around the whole playground with activity stops, a circular maze and a 'mirror 

me' game, to name but a few.   

Supporting our wider local community, the Year 2 councillors wrote a letter in support of an 

extension to Hinckley and District museum, recognising the valuable place local museums have in 

supporting our understanding of the past.   

The school council's final job was to vote on their favourite birthday card designs.  A winner from 

each group was chosen and given to Mrs Driver to make the final decision.  Well done to Bessie in 

Reception and Alessia in Year 2 for being the runners up and congratulations to Grayson in Year 1, 

whose design will be made into cards for next year.  Thank you to all of the children who entered this 

year's competition.  Here is a picture of the winning design. 



 



Preloved School Uniform 

 

We are happy to take donations of Burbage Infants' school uniform in school if you are having a sort-

out over the summer.  Sales of these items go to school funds and are on display in our school 

reception area at all times. 

Also, we wanted to let you know about a local lady who is part of Burbage Community Hub and 

provides families in need with free uniform.  She is in desperate need of Burbage Infants and 

Burbage Juniors uniform.  Here is the Facebook link to Burbage Community Hub: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/6024614060983772/ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/6024614060983772/


PTFA News 

 

Well, that's end of our first year as the new Grove Road Schools' PTFA committee, and what a year 

it's been!  Thanks to everyone for supporting our events, and a massive thanks to anyone who has 

volunteered at an event  - we really couldn't do any of it without you!  We've loved seeing the 

children enjoying the discos, movie nights, secret room, egg rolling and everything else in between.  

Plus, it's been amazing to be able to support the schools and enrich the children's learning and 

enjoyment at school with the funds that have been raised.   

We've got lots of exciting events planned for the next academic year, but for now it just remains for 

me to say one more thank you to everyone for everything this year.  

We'll see you all in August, have a great summer!   

Nicky Thorington  

PTFA Chair 

School Nurse Team - Healthy Together Newsletter 

 



 

 



School Term Dates 

 

Summer Term 

Schools closes (end of academic year):              Tuesday 9th July 2024 at 3.15 pm 

 

New Academic Year 

School reopens:                                                     Tuesday 27th August 2024 at 8.45 am 

Mid-term break:                                                    Monday 21st to Friday 25th October 

School closes:                                                         Friday 20th December 2024 at 3.15 pm 

 

School re-opens for spring term:                       Tuesday 7th January 2025 at 8.45 am 



Contact Us 

 

Burbage C of E Infant School 

Grove Road 

Burbage 

Hinckley 

Leicestershire 

LE10 2AE 

 

Tel:  (01455) 239391 

Email:  office@burbageinfants.org 

 

Visit us on the website:  Burbage C of E Infants 

mailto:office@burbageinfants.org
http://www.burbageinfants.org/
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